







May 4, 2004
     The meeting of the Board was held on Tuesday Evening, May 4, 2004 in the Trustees Room of the Old Town Hall. 

     Present Messrs. DeAscanis, Quillen, Appleby, Koczak, Gordon, Wilson, Indellini, Lane, Peden, Toner, Viola and Ms. Banks (12) and Andrew P. Taylor, Esquire. 

     Due to Mr.Gambacorta being out of town, Mr. Toner chaired the meeting. 

     Visitors at this meeting were:  Councilman Joseph DiAngelo, Mr. John DiMondi, General Francis Ianni and Mr. Kenneth Freemark. 

     The meeting opened with a moment of silence. 

     Mr. Toner then acknowledged Mr. DiMondi, who had written a letter to the Board. 

                                                SEE EXHIBIT ‘A’

     Since no one of the Board had a question on the letter, Mr. DiMondi did not wish to speak. 

     Mr. Toner then acknowledged Councilman DiAngelo who commented on there not being a formal request for funds from the City. 

     Mr. DiAngelo did comment on the letter seeking funds for the wharf railing.  The matter was tabled until word is received from a new insurance carrier for the City. 

      General Ianni and Mr. Kenneth Freemark were acknowledged.  All of the Board had received the report booklet prepared by “Friends of Bellanca”, which was to be received at the May meeting. 

     A motion was made and passed that the application for demolition of the hangar , applied for in January 2003, be withdrawn. 

     A discussion was held on proposed standard lease with “Friends of Bellanca” so that they could go ahead with plans which are laid out in the report. 

     “Friends of Bellanca” are applying for non-profit status, be it understood that if the project should fail, everything would revert back to the Trustees. 
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     The business meeting was then called to order. 

     There were no changes on the monthly calendar. 

     The minutes of the previous meeting were approved.

     The Treasurers report was accepted as submitted. 

PROPERTY DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Indellini reporting. 

“Hangar Property”: 

     Motion made and approved to continue dialogue through the summer with “Friends of Bellanca” for the terms of a lease. 

Ferry Cut-Off Property: 

     Information has been received from VanDemark & Lynch regarding entrance location.  It appears that the entrance would have to go closer to the Bank with a turn lane , getting it away from the Sixth & Chestnut Street intersection.  Traffic study to be done by VanDemark and Lynch. 
     Continue to proceed with a lease with Dr. Kamar T. Adeleke. 

Third Street—Vic. Sailing Club: 
     A very involved discussion took place over this piece of property.  Mr. Shoemaker of Brosius-Eliason is refusing to pay for any survey.  

    It is now suggested that the Trust, the City and Brosius-Eliason all go over the plans in an attempt to finalize the problem to the satisfaction of all. 

Bright Fields—Basin Road Property: 

     We are still talking with BrightFields (Ms. Young) on the Basin Road property. 

Trying to work out if the Trust leases the land and builds the building or if we lease the land and they build the building. 

326 Associates: 
     Mr. Stat has been in touch regarding the re-design of the parking lot at the Farmers

Market and cleaning up the entrance area off of Route 273. 
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Penn Farm—(Quigley’s) 

     Mr. Taylor reported that David Quigley’s name has been removed from the lease. 

     The Quigley’s still have not signed the lease, it being held up on the repairs, maintenance issues.  The Board has agreed to replace the roof on the house but still needs to gain entrance into the house to see what other major repairs are needed. 

     Any arrangements made on repairs would be for the remaining time on the current lease. 

OUTREACH COMMITTEE: 






No report. 

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:   Mr. Gordon reporting. 

     The maintenance committee is ready to go ahead with the roof at the Penn Farm house. 
FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:   Mr. Peden reporting.
     The Finance Committee had their meeting with the Banks on April 28th and they expect a raise in the prime rate, a 4% growth over the year and our investments are back to the 1999 level. 

LIBRARY COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Viola reporting. 

     Mr. Viola read the letter presented to Ms. Sally Brown for her 19 years of service to the community on Sunday, May 2nd at the reception held in the Library. 





SEE EXHIBIT ‘B’

     The reception was attended by about 60 people and paid for by the Trust. 

OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE: 





No report. 

BY-LAWS COMMITTEE: 





No report. 
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BUILDING RESTORATION COMMITTEE REPORT:   Mr. Lane reporting. 
     Restoration work at the Old Library is finished except for some lighting.  It however, will be ready for the opening of the exhibit on May 14th “Remembering Bellanca”, presented by “Friends of Bellanca” and the New Castle Historical Society. 

BATTERY PARK COMMITTEE REPORT:   Ms. Banks reporting. 

      The safety “ground cover” has been expanded around the playground equipment. 

GOOD WILL FIRE STATION: 
   




No report. 

COMMUNICATIONS: 
     Letter received from the University of Delaware inviting a Trustee to participate in a workshop, Tuesday May 18th in Munroe Hall.  Subject to be “Archaeological Preservation”. 
     Mr. Appleby, having just recently met with Fulbright Scholars, volunteered to participate in this workshop. 

     A letter from City Administrator Robert W. Martin on the possibility of re-locating the Buttonwood Park from its current location to the area adjacent  to the Old Buttonwood School. 

     Mr. Taylor will communicate with the City’s attorney, reminding him that we are in litigation over the Buttonwood School property. 





SEE EXHIBIT ‘C’ 

ELECTION COMMITTEE:  
     Since Mr. Koczak 12 year term is up on May 9th 2004, and does not wish to seek re-election, the Election Committee proposes an election be held  on June 19th, 2004. 





SEE EXHIBIT ‘D’ 

    After some discussion, the Board declared a vacancy on the Board and authorized the Committee to go forward with an election. 
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OTHER NOTES: 

     It was noted that Mr. Koczak retired from the U. S. Post Office this past week and will be missed by the many people he served.  The Board applauded his retirement. 

     Mr. Koczak was congratulated on his 12 years of service on the Board. 

     Mr. Koczak in turn thanked all of the Board members for their help and  spoke of how he enjoyed the 12 years. 
     Being no further business, the meeting was adjourned to an executive session to discuss the Buttonwood litigation. 







M. ANITA BANKS, SECRETARY. 
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EXECUTIVE SESSION 

UPDATE ON BUTTONWOOD SUIT 

     Mr. Taylor spoke to the Board regarding the status of the Buttonwood Suit in Court of Chancery, and suggested setting up a mediation session with another mediator, possibly a retired vice-chancellor to advise us if depositions are needed. 

     Mr. Taylor has already submitted the interrogatories for the Civic Association to answer. 

MEETING RESUMED: 

     The Board approved the outline given by Mr. Taylor and voted to follow his advise. 

     If Trustees are needed to answer in Court, Messrs. Appleby, Gambacorta, Indellini and Viola would represent the Board. 
     THERE BEING NO FURTHER BUSINESS, THE MEETING ADJOURNED. 






           M. ANITA BANKS, SECRETARY. 

